+Our Mission Statement

Guided by Holy Scripture and the Holy Spirit, we the congregation of Holy Trinity pledge our lives to Christ. Through worship, love, and service to one another, we will bring witness and encouragement to the community.

Rector: The Rev. Robin Trevors - 631-0087 (Cell) or 489-3002 (Church Office)

mail: holytrinityrev@gmail.com; Website: holytrinitygrandfalls.ca

Welcome Everyone. A special welcome to anyone who is visiting with us today. If you require a Hearing Assist Device, please ask the Greeters for one.

Service Times for February 26 th , 2023 to March 5 th , 2023					
Sunday, February th , 2023	Holy Communion (BCP)	8:30 a.m.			
1st Sunday of Lent	Holy Eucharist (BAS)	10:30 a.m.			
Thursday, March 2 nd , 2023	Holy Communion (BCP)	9:30 a.m.			
Sunday, March 5 th , 2023 2nd Sunday in Lent	Holy Communion (BCP) Morning Prayer (BAS)	8:30 a.m. 10:30 a.m.			

GENESIS 12:1-4A; PSALM 121; ROMANS 4:1-5, 13-17; JOHN 3:1-17 OR MATTHEW 17:1-9

Reader: Tammy Trevors

LENTEN STUDY & REFLECTION: For lent this year, Bishop John will be offering a study and reflection drawn from the Lambeth Conference and he invites you to join in! (See extra sheet included)

The Lenten Journey will consist of an introduction to Lambeth, and then simple explorations of the essence of each call, and how they are prophetically relevant to us within the communities we call home, as individuals, congregations, parishes, and a diocese. Each call will have a brief printed discussion accompanied with a study guide. He has launched a new website fully devoted to this Lenten Journey which is being populated now. If you visit now, you will find a series of videos on 1 Peter which are fairly short, but very profound. Once the documents are finalized, they will be posted there.

Here is the Website link: https://sites.google.com/view/lambeth-calls/home

WORLD DAY OF PRAYER – worship service will be held @ Memorial United Church, Friday, March 3rd at 7pm. This year's service was developed by the women of Taiwan. All are welcomed

LENTEN REFLECTION – Readings and Reflections "Turning into the Season" provides food for thought on PWRDF initiatives as well as amazing work being done locally. Copies of this Lenten devotion/reflection are at the church entrances.

HOLY TRINITY ANGLICAN CHURCH FINANCIAL STATUS 2022

	December 2022	January 2023	Year to Date		
TOTAL MONTHLY					
REVENUE	\$35,443.33	\$16,811.54	\$16,811.54		
TOTAL MONTHLY					
EXPENSES	<u>\$ 25,487.00</u>	\$25,639.8 <u>6</u>	\$25,639.8 <u>6</u>		
TOTAL PROFIT/LOSS	<u>(\$ 9,956.33)</u>	(\$ 8,828.32)	(\$ 8,828.32)		

AGM Reports: Reports from all groups are due into the church office by the Wednesday, March 8th, 2023 (email would be preferred). The Annual General Meeting will be held on Sunday, March 12th, 2023 @ 2:00 pm. There will be a fellowship potluck lunch held after the 10:30 am service prior to the AGM. All welcome – more details to follow.

FOOD BANK SUNDAY – Just a reminder that the 1st Sunday of every month is Food Bank Sunday. You can place your donations in the front entrance donation box.

Seniors Fitness Group: Senior Fitness classes on Tuesday and Friday mornings at 10.30 in the Old Parish Hall. New members welcome, (men and women). For more information please call Vera 489-3622 or Margaret 489-5382

HEALTH CARE COALITION - letter writing campaign;

The NL Health Accord recommends the implementation of Community Collaborative Care Teams. The local health care coalition is encouraging everyone to send a letter to Premier Furey and to the Minister of Health Tom Osbourne supporting this initiative. These letters are available at the church entrances as well as information on the Community Collaborative Teams. The letters are also available at the GFW Town Hall or via email to gfwhealthcoalition@gmail.com. Your letter can be mailed individually, dropped off at the GFW town hall, or completed online. The community team feels that the more people who inform government of their support for these Collaborative Community Teams the better it will be for health care in our communities. The local committee would appreciate knowing if you have mailed this letter. By participating in this letter campaign it is hoped that the government will move quickly to implement a team in our area. To view the Healthcare Forum – you can go to the GFW website or view on Youtube.

Parish Email Contact List: Please contact the secretary at 489-3002 or email holytrinitysecretarygfw@gmail.com to add your name to the Parish List

Greeters: David Mercer, Gerry Dobbin, Winston Ellsworth

Choir Practice: Choir practice will be held on <u>Sundays</u> (after the service). If you would like to be a part of the choir, please come along. Also, anyone interested in performing a vocal solo and/or playing an instrument during our church services, **please contact**: Charlotte Carey at <u>carey255@gmail.com</u> or call 293-1695. All are welcome.

Secretary Office Hours. Office hours for next week are Wednesday & Thursday from 4:30 pm to 7:30 pm. Friday by phone @ 489-3002 or Email: @ holytrinitysecretarygfw@gmail.com

Bulletin Messages: Please have all bulletin notices emailed to the secretary by **Wednesday evening**.

The following is the executive list for ACW and Altar Guild for 2023:

ACW:

Dolly Hart: Co-Chair
Thelma Stockley: Co-Chair
Sherry Boone: Secretary
Dale Butler: Treasurer
Barbara Leyte: Worship

Sandra Knight: Social Concern Judy House: Family Life

Altar Guild:

Linda Hulan: Co-Chair Vivian Hall: Co-Chair Danette Rowsell: Secretary